
Your child will need to complete the pre-admission process, including a COVID-19 

swab test, in order to clear them for their upcoming procedure. This is necessary to 

reduce the risk of infection before your child’s procedure. Discuss any special needs 

with the surgeon before you and your child arrive for testing. 

This is a drive-through testing 
location. Follow these instructions 
carefully:

•	 Turn onto Audubon Plaza Drive and 
head south. 

•	 Turn right into the Norton Respiratory 
Illness Testing Center, located at 3101 
Poplar Level Road, Louisville (the 
former Walmart Neighborhood Market 
building) 

•	 Team members and signage on-site  
will guide you through the process.

•	 Specially trained pediatric caregivers 
also will be on-site to address any 
concerns and make the process as  
easy as possible for you, your child  
and the medical staff.

•	 Stay in your vehicle at all times. The 
team will come to you to perform the 
swab test.

After your appointment

•	 Test results typically are available 
within three to five days and will go 
directly to your child’s surgeon’s office. 

•	 The surgeon’s office will call you with 
the results and explain your next steps. 

•	 You and your child may be instructed 
to quarantine after the test and prior to 
surgery.  

•	 If you have any questions, contact your 
child’s surgeon’s office directly. 
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